
The Facts:
	• The balsam woolly adelgid is a tiny wingless, sap-feeding insect native to Europe that feeds on 

true fir trees, including balsam, concolor (white) and Fraser fir. The balsam woolly adelgid does 
not feed on Douglas fir trees, which are not true firs.

	• While the balsam woolly adelgid can infect some varieties of fir trees, it is not a threat to humans, 
animals or homes.

	• According to the U.S. Department of Agriculture, Forest Service, the balsam woolly adelgid was 
likely introduced accidentally into the northeastern United States and southeastern Canada on 
nursery stock around 1900. Since then, the insect has become established in areas of the Pacific 
Northwest, as well as in the mountainous regions of Virginia, North Carolina and Tennessee.

	• In September 2024, the Michigan Department of Agriculture and Rural Development (MDARD) 
issued an interior quarantine after the detection of the balsam woolly adelgid at forested 
locations over a small geographical area in Northern Michigan. Cut Christmas trees are exempt 
from the quarantine order when moved between November 15 through March 15. The balsam 
woolly adelgid is not mobile at that time and therefore poses no risk of spreading.

	• Officials from the Michigan Department of Agriculture and Rural Development will, however, 
continue to survey fir trees in the vicinity of the original infestation to ensure that this invasive 
pest does not become established. 

Balsam Woolly Adelgid and Christmas Trees:
	• While balsam woolly adelgid can only colonize true fir trees, such as balsam fir and Fraser fir, it is 

highly unlikely that consumers will observe one in their Christmas tree. 

	• “Christmas tree growers regularly examine and monitor their trees and would notice if a balsam 
woolly adelgid population became established. Even in the highly unlikely scenario that a 
Christmas tree was infested with this pest, the adelgids would not pose any risk to your home, 
your family or pets,” said Dr. Deborah McCullough, a professor of forest entomology at Michigan 
State University, with expertise in forest insect ecology and management. 

	• Christmas tree growers follow integrated pest management practices, including regular scouting 
and inspection of the trees, to minimize threats posed by insects like the balsam woolly adelgid.

For More Information About the Balsam Wooly Adelgid, Please Visit 
the Following Resources: 
	• https://content.ces.ncsu.edu/balsam-woolly-adelgid

	• https://www.fs.usda.gov/Internet/FSE_DOCUMENTS/fsbdev2_043667.pdf 
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